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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on Monday 10 December 2018 – Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

1. Present – Community Councillors; Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Tom Combe, David Deacon, Graham Easton, George Irvine, Adrian Kentleton, Ian King, Jim Stillie, Kirsty Lovatt and Judith Thomson.

Also present – SBC Councillor Caroline Penman, SBC Councillor Elaine Thornton-Nicol, PC Conal McEwan, 4 members of the public and 2 representatives from the local Press. (Acting minute taker – Community Councillor Graham Easton).
2. Apologies – were received from Fiona Mallin and Alisdaire Lockhart.
3. Declarations of Interest – there were no declarations of interest.
4. Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as a true record, proposed by Jim Stillie and seconded by Tom Combe.
5. Matters arising from the Minutes
Ian King spoke briefly on the time restraints in respect of planning permission (Item 10 of November minutes). 
6. Community Police Report (circulated electronically). There were no questions for PC Conal McEwan. 
7. Local Improvement Plan – Ian King reported that there had been no feedback from the latest plan.

£600 had been ringfenced for the new Community Council notice board at the Victoria Halls.
8. Planning Applications – Proposed summer house for Thornfield House approved in principal by the Community Council (18/01642/FUL) refers.

Ian King expressed his disappointment that no feedback had been received from Community Council members on the proposed Local Development Plan. There was, however still time to forward any points for discussion prior to the end of January 2019.
9. Open Forum -  Bryan Hoggan reported a concern regarding the amount of water that was sometime accumulating at the bottom of the Old Bridge road, particularly with winter upon us and the obvious dangers to motorists and pedestrians. Councillor Caroline Penman to investigate further. Dougie Purves also reported similar issues in the Mill Street area. Bryan Hoggan spoke to council members with regard to the local drink driving campaign which had been launched in conjunction with PC Conal McEwan (Police Scotland) and Mr Bruce Mercer owner of a newly established taxi firm in Selkirk. Chairman Alistair Pattullo congratulated those involved in this initiative and hoped it would prove to be a success over the holiday period.
10. SBC Councillors reports – Cllr Elaine Thornton-Nicol reported that all SBC councillors are Dementia awareness trained and it was hoped similar training would be rolled out to all front-line council staff. She also spoke briefly on the SBC schools estate plan, Selkirk schools to be maintained as previously as all buildings had been deemed to be in a useable state. Cllr Penman advised the council that there was a planned SBC budget meeting on the following Tuesday. .
11. Treasurers Report – Judith Thompson reported that the Community Council balance was now £3257.83p as outstanding balance from SBC had been paid. 
12. Borders Walking Festival – Alistair Pattullo reported that planning had been going well for the proposed walking festival, 4 x walks a day have been initially planned, there is a draft budget requirement and there was £1,000 being allocated from Ettrick & Yarrow Community Council and a further £1,000 from the Valleys Windfarm Fund. Alistair Pattullo proposed that Selkirk Community Council donate £1,000 and that the Common Good Fund would be approached for £1,000 to match the Valleys contribution. £2,500 has been passed over from Hawick from the 2018 festival. As a result it was decided that a finance/budget meeting should be held in early 2019 and Monday 07th Jan was suggested as a possible date for this meeting. 
13. Selkirk Response Team – Alistair Pattullo reported he had attended an SBC Resilient Communities awareness session in November and it had proved useful regarding how to take the Selkirk Response Team forward. Adrian Kentleton expressed his disappointment in what he saw as a lack of action in taking forward the Selkirk Response Team since the initial meeting in the summer as no further meetings or training had taken place. Graham Easton replied by apologising for the delay in this matter, but it was hoped to get the project restarted in the early new year.
14. Sub Committees - Judith Thompson reported that initial planning was underway for Spring planting for Selkirk in Bloom, hanging baskets had been returned to Philiphaugh and all bulb planting had been completed. Ian King reported that all was well the Hill Management Group, AGM had taken place in November, all improvements had been completed although there were issues in respect of the Chinese hut which still had to be addressed. 
15. Selkirk Chamber of Trade – Caroline Penman reported that the next meeting of the Chamber of Trade was scheduled for Tuesday 11th December 2018. The Chamber of Trade are hosting a New Year day’s event in the Market Place, Selkirk with the Silver Band in attendance. Ian King raised the issue of how to keep the newly renovated Market Place in a clean and tidy condition now all building work has finished. Caroline Penman responded by stating that currently Scott McColm has kindly offered the free use of his power washer to clean the area as and when required. Quotes for a town power washer are currently being pursued.
16. Reports from other Community Organisations and Outside Bodies – SBCCN Network meeting (distributed electronically) highlights were presented by Ian King covering aspects of the Community Action Team (CAT), issues around anti-social car parking, parking time limits, traffic regulation orders and rural theft. Adrian Kentleton asked if a more detailed breakdown of the CAT could be made available particularly in respect of issues that they may be dealing with in and around Selkirk.
17. AOCB – The next Common Good meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 12 December 2018. For information John Smail’s DVD “Souters Year” is now available and on sale
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.26pm
Next scheduled meeting Monday 14th January 2019 @ 7pm within Victoria Halls
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